Brooks, David K

From: Barton, Van

Sent: Monday, September 08, 2003 10:15 AM
To: Brooks, David K

Cce: Gum, Tim

Subject: Ramuz #1

David,

We will move to the Ramuz # 1 after the DeVito. The Ramuz # 1 is on fee land and as per prior conversations
with Lori we (the state) will not pay damages. In light of that fact, would you please contact the landowner so
that we can be sure that all of the legal bases are covered?
This is what I got from the Tax office of Eddy County:

Mrs. Arvil Johnson

132 Sumit

Pismo Beach, CA. 93449

C/O Barbara Killion

Thanks,
Van
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NEW EXICO ENERGY, ML .£RALS and
NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

BILL RICHARDSON : Lori Wrotenbery
Governor Director
Joanna Prukop il Conservation Division

Cabinet Secretary

September 9, 2003

Mrs. Arvil Johnson

c/o Ms. Barbara Killion
132 Sumit

Pismo Beach, CA 93449

Re: NE/4 NW/4 Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New
Mexico

Dear Mrs. Johnson

Based on the files of the local tax office, we believe you may be the owner of the referenced
property.

The Oil Conservation Division must enter this property for the purpose of re-plugging an
abandoned oil and gas well called the Ramuz Well No. 1, located 660 feet from the North line
and 1980 feet from the West line of the referenced section. This entry will take place probably
within the next three to four weeks. The duration of the operation on your property is uncertain,
but it may last from a few day up to as long as two to three weeks. Inasmuch as the intent is to
finally plug the referenced well, no further entry upon, or operations upon, your property should
thereafier be necessary, and nothing will be left on your property except a sign indicating the
location of the abandoned well.

If you will furnish us with a telephone contact, we will advise you of the exact date and time v
when our contractor will be entering the premises. '

Should you have questions, please feel free to call the undersigned at (505)-476-3450.

Very truly yours,

David K. Brooks
Assistant General Counsel

Qil Conservation Division * 1220 South St. Francis Drive * Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505
Phone: (505) 476-3440 * Fax (505)476-3462 * htip:/www.emnrd.state nm.us




cc. William C. Olson, OCD Santa Fe
Van Barton, OCD Artesia



